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September 22, 2009

The Honorable G. K. Butterfield, Jr.
United States House of Representatives -
413 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3301

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carelina
Dear Representative Butterfield:

- I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29" unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/0 Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike kozloskv@wilmingtonne.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 20009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky

NCAMPO, President
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cce Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Bob Etheridge
United States House of Representatives
1533 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3302

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Etheridge:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

e

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, Presidein
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Walter B. Jones, Jr.
United States House of Representatives .
2333 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3303

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Jones:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
‘Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This i 1ssue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29" unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/0O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozloskv@wilmingtonne.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, President
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable David Price

United States House of Representatives
2162 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3304

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Price:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This i 1ssue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/0O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike. kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

U

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, President~___
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT

Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/0O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Virginia Foxx

United States House of Representatives
1230 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3305

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Foxx:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29" unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem. ‘

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonne.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

I P

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, President
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Howard Coble

United States House of Representatives
2468 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3306

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Coble:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of atypical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/0O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonne.gov. 1 sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,
WA=

Mike Kozlos

NCAMPO, President .

Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT ,
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

» C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4 Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Mike Mclntyre

United States House of Representatives
2437 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3307

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Mclntyre:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation.  $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment _
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4% Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. 1 sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

A

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, Preside:
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

ce: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Larry Kissell

United States House of Representatives
512 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3308

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Kissell:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
~ highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4 Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike kozlosky@wilmingtonne.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
- to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, Presiden
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT

Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Sue Myrick

United States House of Representatives
230 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3309

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Myrick:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal:
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky (
NCAMPO, Presid
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT ,
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Patrick McHenry
United States House of Representatives
224 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3310

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative McHenry:
I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina

Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue-is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this

- problen.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4 Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonne.gov. 1 sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, Presi
Executive Director, Wllmmgton MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



ot Carcli
Fusedution o MPOs

NCAMPO

September 22, 2009

The Honorable Heath Shuler _
United States House of Representatives
422 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3311

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Shuler:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky”
NCAMPO, President.
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/0O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

- The Honorable Mel Watt

United States House of Representatives
2304 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3312

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Watt:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects.. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4™ Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonne.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Wt

Mike Kozlosky |
NCAMPO, President
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordmator NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/0O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4% Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



September 22, 2009

The Honorable Brad Miller

United States House of Representatives
1127 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515-3313

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Representative Miller:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29" unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801



If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me-at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike.kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky
NCAMPO, Presiden
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT

Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4t Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Senator Richard Burr
217 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Subject: Rescission of Highway Funding in North Carolina
Dear Senator Burr:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate arid grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29™ unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem.

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike kozlosky@wilmingtonnc.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
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Sincerely,

NCAMPO, President
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

ce: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT

Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members

C/O Wilmington Metropolitan Planning Organization
305 Chestnut St, 4 Floor, Wilmington, NC 28402, Tel: 910-341-3258, Fax: 910-341-7801
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September 22, 2009

The Honorable Senator Kay Hagan
521 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Subject: Elimination of the Rescission of Highway Funding
Dear Senator Hagan:

I write to call your attention to an issue of immediate and grave concern to the North Carolina
Association of Metropolitan Planning Organizations. This issue is the pending rescission of
federal highway funds, due to take effect on September 29" unless Congress acts now to fix this
problem. '

If no action is taken the rescission will lead to a major reduction in otherwise available federal
highway funds across the nation. $8.7 billion would be cut nationally. In North Carolina $250
million dollars would be cut. This will have very negative impact on cities, Metropolitan
Planning Organizations (MPOs) and the State DOT in North Carolina and across the nation.

In North Carolina, a $250 million dollar federal-aid cut exceeds 27% of a typical years’ federal
highway funding allocation. That would directly undermine the hard work State, Local, and
MPO officials have put into the timely implementation of American Recovery and Reinvestment
Act (ARRA) funded projects. Given the weakened state of the economy and the proven benefits
of targeted infrastructure investment, this would be a very bad time for a rescission.

- In addition to cutting highway funding across the board, the rescission would reduce the ability
of MPO and local officials to use flexible funds to meet key transportation needs in and to plan
for future transportation needs. This includes cuts to Surface Transportation Program/Direct
Attributable (STP DA) and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funds as well as the
Metropolitan Planning grant funds. These are funds that directly enhances the community’s
ability to meet public transportation, pedestrian and bicycle and roadway needs.

If you have any additional questions or require additional information, please contact me at (910)
342-2781 or via e-mail at mike kozlosky@wilmingtonnec.gov. I sincerely hope you will be able
to urge Congress to act now to eliminate the rescission before September 29, 2009.
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Sincerely,

Mike Kozlosky ——
NCAMPO, President
Executive Director, Wilmington MPO

cc: Jim Trogdon, Chief Operating Officer, NCDOT
Susan Coward, Deputy Secretary of Intergovernmental Affairs and Budget, NCDOT
Susan Howard, Federal Programs Coordinator, NCDOT
NCAMPO members
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